
 

Food for Bowie Pantry: Collected in bins at doors every first Sunday of the month. 

St. Edward the Confessor 
Catholic Church 

We are a family of faith-filled disciples, empowered by the Holy Spirit, living the 
Gospel through worship and service 

Church: 1940 Mitchellville Road, Bowie, Md. 20716 
Parish Office & Mailing Address: 16304 Pond Meadow Lane, Bowie, Md. 20716 

 

PASTORAL STAFF: 
 Rev. Scott S. Holmer, Administrator 
 Deacon David J. Barnes, Permanent Deacon 
 Angela Cipolla, Pastoral Assistant 
 
OFFICE STAFF: 
 Margaret Creveling, Bookkeeper 
      Anne Brennan, Parish Secretary 
 Phuong Tran, Maintenance 
MINISTRY STAFF: 

 Maureen Curtis, Religious Education Director 
 Megan Weeks, Music Director 
 Allison Freeman, Accompanist  
 
PARISH E-NOTES:  
If we donôt have your current email address or if 
you are not yet registered here, please call the 
parish office. 
PARISH WEB SITE:  

www.stedwardbowie.org  
MASSES FOR THE HOME BOUND: 

 TheSundayMass.org.    

MASSES: 
  Saturday Vigil – 5:30 P.M. 
  Sunday – 7:30, 9:30, 11:30 A.M. 
                        1:30 P.M.—3rd Sunday Filipino Mass 
     Monday, Wednesday, Friday  -  8:45 A.M. 
  Tuesday, Thursday -  7:30 P.M. 
 
SACRAMENT OF RECONCILIATION 
(CONFESSION): 

 Saturday: 4:00 - 5:00 P.M.  & by appointment 
 
INFANT SACRAMENT OF BAPTISM: 
Class required. Call the parish office  
301-249-9199 to start the process for your childôs                
baptism. 
 
SACRAMENT OF MARRIAGE: 
New couples—contact the pastor at least 6 months prior to 
the desired date. Couples in civil marriages—contact the 
pastor for assistance for a validation. 

 
SACRAMENT OF ANNOINTING OF THE SICK:  
Call Fr. Scott for Anointing of the Sick. Upon a parishionerôs 
death, please call  us as soon as possible. 

School: St. Pius X Regional Catholic School is our shared school of the four Bowie parishes. 

Parish Office: 301-249-9199    Email: office@stedwardbowie.com    Religious Ed.: 301-249-9599 



 

ST. EDWARD THE CONFESSOR, BOWIE, MD 20716 

MASS INTENTIONS FOR THIS WEEK  
 
Sat.    5:30 pm         John & Julia Horvath+ 
Sun.    7:30 am         George Bibbins+ 
    9:30 am         Curtis Frontin+                                    
   11:30am         Deacon Kevin Barry+                           
Mon.       8:45 am          Francis Cipolla+ 
Tues.       7:30 pm          Primo Gahol+ 
Wed.       8:45 am          Pat Dolan+ 
Thu.        7:30 pm          Penny Droski (liv.) 
Fri.          8:45 am          Veronica & Ralph Ballentime+ 
Sat.         5:30 pm          Tom Estok+ 

PRAYERS FOR OUR SICK OR THOSE 
IN NEED 

 
We offer a few ways for intercessory prayer. You can write a 
petition in our blue book in church (by the Marian area). You 
can have them included on our email prayer alerts. You can have 
Masses offered, by request.  

MINISTRY TO THE SICK AND SHUT-INS  
 

Fr. Scott and Extraordinary Ministers of the Eucharist 
bring Communion to the sick and shut-ins. Call the 
Parish Office at (301) 249-9199 to arrange this service. 
We also have monthly Mass at Pin Oak, Larkin Chase, 
and Emeritus at Woodward Residences. 
 

OUR FAMILY AND FRIENDS:  
Ann Gray, Barry Hobart, Cindy Sowada, Teresa Fraser, Louise 
Hooven, Rosemarie Quezada, Maria Xiques, Steve Giant, 
Marjorie Porter, Dick Bradie, Anna Marie Smith, Nicholas 
Barrett, Susan Zinampan, John Keys, Joni Seith, Drew 
Snapkowski, Susan Borshel, Phylis McNamara, Luis Miranda, 
Chadwick Poppe, Delores McCarthy, Sandy Capps, Richard 
Kuntz, Dorothy Sedwick, Cheryl Henretty, Jack Connors, Don 
DeSilva, Terese Welch, James Scaldaferri, Denise Townes, 
Penny Droski. 

PRAY FOR PARISHIONERS:  
Johanna Palmer, Bob Reynolds, Fran Blasko, Theresa Brice, 
Barbara Fitzurka,  Anthony Colbert, Perla Alega, Lourdes 
Flaim, Pat Welch, Dominic Vicino, Florence Zook, George 
Vincent, Lorraine Washington. 

PRAYERS FOR OUR BELOVED DEAD:  
 

 
Leonor Caceres de Diaz, mother of Fr. Alejandro 

Diaz 
 

Eternal Rest grant to them, O Lord, and let perpetual light 
shine upon them. May they rest in peace. Amen.  

RELIGIOUS EDUCATION NEWS  
 
Registration for Religious Education classes (CCD) 
for the 2018-19 school year has begun.  All families 
must re-register every year.   
If your child was registered during the 2017-18 
school year, the registration period will end on June 
24; a late fee will apply if you register after this date. 
Registration instructions and forms can be found in 
the hall in the classroom area or on the parish 
website: www.stedwardbowie.org. 
 
All children who do not attend Catholic school 
should participate in the Religious Education 
program.  Students are prepared for the Sacraments 
of Reconciliation, Eucharist and Confirmation within 
the program.  Please contact Maureen Curtis at (301) 
249-9199 or e-mail at mcurtis@stedwardbowie.org 
with any questions you might have. 

QUO VADIS AND FIAT CAMPS 
  
The Office of Priest Vocationsô annual Quo 
Vadis Camp for young men in high school will be 
held once again at Mount St. Maryôs Seminary 
on July 15-18, 2018!  
Website: www.dcpriest.org/quo-vadis-camp 
  
Additionally, the Archdiocese of Washington and the 
Archdiocese of Baltimore are co-hosting Fiat Camp 
for young women in high school at Mount St. Maryôs 
on July 27-29, 2018.  
Website: https://www.quovadisfiat.org/fiat-home 

HAPPY ORDINATION ANNIVERSARY, 
FR. SCOTT 

 
June 15th will mark the 5th 
Anniversary of  Fr. Scottôs being 
ordained into the priesthood. We 
are sure that Fr. Scott would like 

nothing more than your prayers to mark this 
occasion. 
 
Thank you Father for hearing Godôs call and 
responding with a joy filled, ñYES!ò 
 
-St. Edward the Confessor Staff 

mailto:mcurtis@stedwardbowie.org
http://www.dcpriest.org/quo-vadis-camp
https://www.quovadisfiat.org/fiat-home


 

TENTH SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIMEðJUNE 10, 2018 

From the Desk of 
Rev. 
Scott Holmeré. 
There is a lot of talk of the 
Evil One in the readings 
this Sunday. In his recent 
apostolic exortation, 
Gaudete et Exsultate, 
Pope Francis warns us 
about ignoring the reality 
of the devil: "We should 
not think of the devil as a 
myth, a representation, a 
symbol, a figure of speech 
or an idea. This mistake 

would lead us to let down our guard, to grow careless and 
end up more vulnerable. The devil does not need to possess 
us. He poisons us with the venom of hatred, desolation, 
envy and vice. When we let down our guard, he takes 
advantage of it to destroy our lives, our families and our 
communities" (Paragraph 161).  
 For those who still doubt the existence of the devil, 
I ask the question: "Where does the impulse for human 
beings to go against their nature come from? Why are we 
prone to do evil?" Sometimes we can have a fleeting 
thought that surprises us with horror. The idea of stealing, 
lying, bullying, or harming another person floats through 
our mind seemingly out of nowhere. The thought is so 
alien to our consciousness we wonder: "Where on earth did 
that thought come from?" Perhaps it did not come from us. 
Perhaps it came from the evil one.  
 The Christian life is not one of ease and comfort. It 
requires the courage to overcome the temptations of the 
evil one and follow Jesus Christ. However, there is a 
certain joy to this combat according to Pope Francis: "This 
battle is sweet, for it allows us to rejoice each time the 
Lord triumphs in our lives." (GE 158)  
   
 
               God bless, 
               Fr. Scott 
 

PARISH SUPPORT: 
Last weekôs Offertory: $13,386.00. 
Our weekly Offertory goal is $9,000.00. 
The previous 3 week Sunday Collections were:   
$8,952.00, $8,701.00, $9,741.00. 

BOWIE FOOD PANTRY 
 
St. Edwardôs Community Outreach (formally 
St. Vincent de Paul) will be collecting during 
the month of June, Healthy Snacks for the 
Bowie Food Pantry. They provide healthy 
snacks to area children during the month of 
July. Because of summer vacation, children 
in the school breakfast and lunch program do 
not receive these meals. We will collect 
individual non-perishable milk boxes 
(horizon), juice boxes 100% juice, 1 oz. 
boxes of raisins, and 1 
serving size cereals. Please 
place in the plastic bins at 
the entrances.  

THE FILIPINO MASS HAS A NEW 
TIME!! 

 
Please join us on the 3rd Sunday of every month 
at 1:30pm for the rosary, Mass and a potluck to 
follow.  
Our next Mass will be on June 17th! All are 
welcome!!! 

R.C.I.A. (Rite of 
Christian Initiation 
of Adults):  

 
Adults seeking infor-
mation regarding joining 
the Catholic Church and 
Catholics seeking to 
learn more about their 
faith are invited to attend 
R.C.I.A. classes which 
will begin in the fall. If 
interested, please call Fr. Scott at (301) 249-9199.  

ATTENTION CHRIST-
MAS MARKET 
CRAFTERSéé 
 
The Craft Workshops on 
Thursdays, at 6:30 in 
classroom 6.  Bring your 
ideas and enthusiasm.  Everyone is welcome. 
No experience necessary. We are also look-
ing for a co-chair as well. Call Sandy for 
more information at 443.292.8400. 
 


